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MARIN COUNTY HAZARDOUS & SOLID WASTE

MANAGEMENT JOINT POWERS AUTHORITY

Board of Directors Meeting
Thursday, March 24, 2011
Marin Municipal Water District.
220 Nellen Avenue, Corte Madera
MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT


Debra Stutsman, San Anselmo (Chair)
George Rodericks, Belvedere

Jim Schutz, San Rafael

Matthew Hymel, County of Marin
Gary Broad, Ross

Adam Polizter, Sausalito

Michael Rock, Fairfax

Members Absent

Margaret Curran, Tiburon

Dan Schwarz, Larkspur

Jim McCann, Mill Valley

David Bracken, Corte Madera

Michael Frank, Novato

STAFF PRESENT
Michael Frost, JPA Staff


Alex Soulard, JPA Staff

Eric Lueder, JPA Staff

Kiel Gillis, JPA Staff

Jeff Rawles, DPW Consultant
OTHERS PRESENT

Patty Garbarino, Marin Sanitary Svc.
Neil Roscoe, Marin Sanitary Svc.
Jon Elam, Local Task Force
Jim Iavarone, Mill Valley Refuse Svc.

Dee Johnson, Novato Sanitary Dist.

Bradley Mark, San Rafael Fire

Nancy Machel, San Rafael
Jason Dow, San Rafael
Madeline Hope, West Marin Waste Coord.
Lorretta Murphy,  West Marin Compost

Beth Forsman, The Away Station
Patty Schmidt, The Away Station

Nancy Nennett, LOCC
Call to Order The JPA Board meeting came to order at 9:07 AM.

1. Household Hazardous Waste Facility Budget Adjustment and Reduced Hours of Operation.   Staff provided a brief overview on the history of the HHW Facility in San Rafael, its role under the supervision of San Rafael Fire Department, and the budget shortfall.  Staff reported that during the Urgency JPA Executive Committee meeting held on March 18, 2011, the Committee proposed the following: to reduce operating hours of the Facility from six to three days per week, borrow funds from the Zero Waste Program, and to defer disposal and transportation costs.  Staff indicated deferred costs and loan repayment would be paid out of the FY11-12 budget.  Jon Elam identified that reducing facility hours would give the public the wrong impression on the importance of zero waste and that budgeted Zero Waste funds should be used to maintain existing HHW Facility needs.  Matthew Hymel briefly reviewed the Committee meeting held on March 18, and stated existing programs are at very high level of service and that the proposed reduction in service may not necessarily fail to meet demand, but streamline service and make it more affordable.  Staff stated surrounding Bay Area agencies have services limited to two or three days a week.  Patty Garbarino provided a brief cost breakdown as well as concessions and concerns Marin Sanitary Service has regarding the proposed service reduction.  M/s Hymel, Schutz to approve the proposed Executive Committee 

recommendation to adopt Option B reducing the San Rafael HHW Facility hours of operation from six to three days per week, defer facility disposal and transportation costs until FY 11-12 under the condition that public safety be addressed when waste haulers have a limited capacity to store the HHW for extended periods of time or in large quantities, and to approve the $250,000 dry period loan from the JPA Zero Waste Budget to the HHW Facility Budget by mitigating the immediate cash shortage.  The motion passed unanimously.
2. Establish Zero Waste Fund Center
Staff reported that during the August 26, 2010 Executive Committee meeting, staff was directed to develop a separate budget center for Zero Waste Programs.  Staff has been directed by the Department of Finance to attain Board approval on this matter.  Staff made a correction to the Staff Report which identifies a Carry-Over Fund balance of $310,431.  The actual balance is $293,431, a difference of $17,000.  M/s Hymel, Rock to approve the creation of the Zero Waste Fund and direct staff to take the necessary actions to set up the fund and its associated objects.
3. Adjourn. 
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